Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: FW: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules
Attachments: 16 NCAC 06 - Dept. of Education - Periodic Review Scheduling Letter.pdf

From: Duke, Lawrence <lawrence.duke@oah.nc.gov>

Sent: Friday, November 18, 2022 5:02 PM

To: Ziko, Thomas <Thomas.Ziko@dpi.nc.gov>

Cc: eric.davis <eric.davis@dpi.nc.gov>; Truitt, Catherine <Catherine.Truitt@dpi.nc.gov>; Pitre-Martin, Maria
<Maria.Pitre-Martin@dpi.nc.gov>; Schafer, Allison <allison.schafer@dpi.nc.gov>; Walker, Brandon
<Brandon.Walker@dpi.nc.gov>; Martin, Lou <lou.martin@dpi.nc.gov>; Burgos, Alexander N
<alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov>

Subject: RE: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules

Mr. Ziko,

Yesterday, at its November meeting, the Rules Review Commission set June 30, 2026, as the State Board
of Education’s deadline for readoption of necessary rules. Please see the attached letter that was
approved by the Commaission to reflect this.

Please let me know if you have any questions about the letter or the process moving forward.
I hope you and the State Board have a good Thanksgiving.

Lawrence Duke

Counsel, NC Rules Review Commaission

Office of Administrative Hearings
(984) 236-1938



Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: FW: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules

From: Snyder, Ashley B <ashley.snyder@oah.nc.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 2:44 PM

To: Ziko, Thomas <Thomas.Ziko@dpi.nc.gov>

Cc: Walker, Brandon <Brandon.Walker@dpi.nc.gov>; Duke, Lawrence <lawrence.duke@oah.nc.gov>; Burgos, Alexander
N <alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov>

Subject: FW: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules

Hi Tom,

It’s been a while —hope you are well. Lawrence tried to send you the email below but he received a bounce back. Iam
forwarding on his behalf.

Ashley Snyder

Codifier of Rules

Office of Administrative Hearings
(984) 236-1941



Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: FW: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules

From: Duke, Lawrence <lawrence.duke@oah.nc.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 10:39 AM

To: Ziko, Thomas <Thomas.Ziko@dpi.nc.gov>

Cc: eric.davis <eric.davis@dpi.nc.gov>; Truitt, Catherine <Catherine.Truitt@dpi.nc.gov>; Pitre-Martin, Maria
<Maria.Pitre-Martin@dpi.nc.gov>; Schafer, Allison <allison.schafer@dpi.nc.gov>; Walker, Brandon
<Brandon.Walker@dpi.nc.gov>; Martin, Lou <lou.martin@dpi.nc.gov>; Burgos, Alexander N
<alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov>

Subject: RE: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules

Mr. Ziko,

Thank you for your submission of this request. | think that a June 30, 2026, deadline is reasonable and will be
advocating for approval of this timeline at the RRC meeting this coming Thursday, November 17, 2022. At the meeting,
the RRC will be voting to approve a letter directing the State Board of Education to readopt its necessary rules by June
30, 2026. This letter has been included in the online agenda for the upcoming meeting. Please review this letter and let
me know if you have any issues with it.

Additionally, you may want to be prepared to answer any questions the RRC has regarding this timeline by either coming
to the RRC meeting or participating remotely. Alexander Burgos, who has been CC’d on this email, can send you a
Webex invitation to participate remotely if you need one.

Please let me know if you need anything further or have any questions.

Thank you,

Lawrence Duke

Counsel, NC Rules Review Commission
Office of Administrative Hearings
(984) 236-1938



Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: FW: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules
Attachments: SBE Itr RRC Re Readoption Schedule.pdf

From: Thomas Ziko <Thomas.Ziko@dpi.nc.gov>

Sent: Friday, October 7, 2022 11:19 AM

To: Duke, Lawrence <lawrence.duke@oah.nc.gov>

Cc: eric.davis <eric.davis@dpi.nc.gov>; Truitt, Catherine <Catherine.Truitt@dpi.nc.gov>; Pitre-Martin, Maria
<Maria.Pitre-Martin@dpi.nc.gov>; Schafer, Allison <allison.schafer@dpi.nc.gov>; Walker, Brandon
<Brandon.Walker@dpi.nc.gov>; Martin, Lou <lou.martin@dpi.nc.gov>

Subject: [External] Decennial Readoption of Necessary Rules

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify. Send all suspicious email as an attachment to
Report Spam.

Mr. Duke,

I have a attached a letter from the SBE requesting a June 30, 2026, deadline for readoption of
necessary rules. Please let me know if the RRC would like anything further from me regarding
this issue.

Thomas J. Ziko

Legal Specialist

State Board of Education
6302 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-6302
Thomas.Ziko@dpi.nc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this e-mail message (including any attachments) is for the
sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential, legally privileged, or other information subject to legal
restrictions. The sender does not intend to waive any privilege (including the attorney-client or attorney work product
privileges) which may attach to this information. If you are not an intended recipient, you are not authorized to intercept,
read, print, retain, copy, forward, or disseminate this communication. If you have received this email message in error,
please immediately destroy/delete the message and promptly notify the sender of this error by email or at 919.236.2249.
Thank you.

Visit us on the web at https://dpi.nc.gov . All e-mail correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North
Carolina Public Records Law, which may result in monitoring and disclosure to third parties, including law enforcement.

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized
state official.



